 Selectmen’s Meeting Minutes
September 9, 2013
Memorial Hall
     7:00pm

Call to Order:  Vice-Chairman, John Payne called the meeting to order.  Other members present: Bob Manners.  Joe was absent due to a back injury.

Media Present: Diane Broncaccio, The Recorder and Chris Carr, Shelburne Falls Independent

Acceptance of Minutes: Bob presented a motion to approve the minutes of August 26, 2013 as presented.  John seconded the motion.  Motion passed.

Noteworthy News: 

Chief Walker asked to remind residents that school is back in session.  Motorists should exercise caution when following behind school buses, approaching cross walks and traveling in school zones. 

Department Liaison Reports:

Town Hall – Bob reported that all remains status quo.

Arms Library – Bob reported that all remains status quo.

Police Department – John reported that he and Chief Walker will conduct a walk thru of the Jehovah property on Route 2.

Public Comment:

Diane Broncaccio of Main Street thanked the Board for repainting the crosswalk on Bridge Street.

Appointments:

7:30 pm Mike Duffy, Cable Advisory Committee RE: Broadband Expansion – At their last meeting, Selectboard members agreed to charge the Cable Advisory Committee with the following tasks: to consider a new name for the Cable Advisory Committee to reflect expansion of duties, propose and/or recommend new committee structure or substructure, and recommend the best strategy(s) for bringing high speed internet to every home in Shelburne.  Mike Duffy appeared before the Board to report that the Cable Advisory Committee held an informal meeting on September 4th to consider the Selectboard’s request. (Since Mike was the only member both reappointed and duly sworn in my the Town Clerk, the committee did not have a quorum and could not pass motions or take votes.) The Committee suggested changing the name of the Cable Advisory Committee to the “Technology and Cable Advisory Committee.”   

The Committee also suggested expanding the membership to seven (7) members.  Currently the Cable Advisory Committee consists of the following individuals: Mike Duffy, Larry Flaccus, Dan Lieberman, Maureen Pike, and Hugh Knox.  At present, Mike Duffy and Maureen Pike are the only two members who have accepted their appointment and the oath of office.  For now, Mike recommended that the Board appoint himself, Maureen Pike, Hugh Knox, Larry Flaccus, and Chris King to the newly formed Committee.  He has additional names to complete the seven member Committee but would prefer to speak with the individuals first.

Following the discussion, Bob Manners presented two motions:

Bob presented a motion to rename the Cable Advisory Committee to reflect: Technology and Cable Advisory Committee.  John seconded the motion.  Motion passed.

Bob presented a second motion to appoint Mike Duffy, Maureen Pike, Hugh Knox, Larry Flaccus, and Chris King as members of the Technology and Cable Advisory Committee.  John seconded the motion.  Motion passed.

Members of the Technology and Cable Advisory Committee agree that seeking a build out of Comcast’s cable network is Shelburne’s best option.  Of Shelburne’s 62 road miles, approximately 22 currently have access to cable.  The  existing contract provides a good base for expansion into the unserved areas.   The Committee will explore the purchase and installation of “nodes” which each are capable of providing service to a five square mile area.  If successful in their negotiations with Comcast, the Committee may recommend that town meeting appropriate $100,000 to $150,000 for the purchase of 2 to 3 nodes.

Old Business:

Proposed Development of the Glacial Pothole Area – John consulted with Joe prior to the meeting and determined that there was nothing new to report. 

Emergency Management RE: Franklin County Regional Shelter Plan – Terry provided each Board member with a copy of the Franklin County Regional Shelter Plan for their review.  At first glance, Bob noted that the term of the agreement was twenty-five years.  He also noted that each participating municipality would be responsible for a portion of the total costs associated with operating the Regional Shelter. Before obligating Shelburne, John suggested that Board members review the document in anticipation of their next meeting on September 23rd.

F.C. Regional Housing & Redevelopment Authority RE: Housing Rehabilitation Loan Program – John is in the process of drafting a list of questions for the F.C. Regional Housing & Redevelopment Authority to address.  MJ Adams will attend the next Selectmen’s meeting for purpose of discussion.

Proposed Police Department Relocation – John will continue to keep the Board apprised of any progress.  Bob noted that he received a comment from a resident who does not believe that the police department should move from Town Hall.

New Business:

Highway Laborer Position – The Town received nine resumes for the position.  Joe will report to the Board once he and Mark have had an opportunity to review.

Memorandum of Agreement RE: Transfer of Ownership – Generator @ Mt. Massamet – The agreement is between the Franklin Regional Council of Governments on behalf of the Franklin County Emergency Communications System Oversight Committee and the Town.  The purpose of the agreement is to transfer ownership and responsibility for maintenance of a 15kW liquid propane generator and associated fuel tank located on Mount Massamet. Before acting upon the agreement, John suggested that Joe have an opportunity to review the language to ensure that the document accurately reflects what he negotiated. 

Financial Management Policies – In response to the town’s recent audit, Terry has obtained a sampling of financial policies from three different municipalities.  John will review to see whether the language is appropriate for Shelburne to utilize as a template.

Correspondence:

Town of Buckland RE: Letter Writing Campaign for High Speed Internet Access – The Buckland Board of Selectmen announce a letter writing campaign in support of Governor Patrick’s IT Bond Bill (H 3330) containing a $40 M authorization funding the Last Mile.  The letters will be presented at the hearing on September 18, 2013 at 11:00 am.  Residents are encouraged to tell their stories and emphasize the importance and impact of this vital infrastructure.  Both Bob and John agreed that it was a worthwhile effort.

Public Comment: None

Adjournment: Bob presented a motion to adjourn the meeting at 8:10 pm.  John seconded the motion.  Motion passed.

Respectfully submitted,

Terry Mosher


Town Administrator

